## Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP February 2, 2022

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. Those present were Laurie Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke and Anne Stitt. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. Beginning balance \$285.519.37 the receipts totaled \$27.90 and disbursements of \$9,154.33, to bring our ending balance to \$276,392.94. Matt asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. Claims to be paid tonight 7770 to 7773.

## Special Visitors:

None

## Old Business:

- Zoning Administrator, Kathy Morris sent email asking about Sahlen Building Permit, Supervisors said to give them more time to turn it in. Will follow up.
- Brushing should be done, Ovid will call Roberts Excavating to see if they have it on their agenda
  to get it done.

## New Business:

- Assessment Agreement Between Partridge Township and Pine County was received. Ovid made a
  motion to approve, Lee made a second. Motion passed 3-0. Clerk will get this back to Lori
  Houtsma, Pine County Assessor/Recorder.
- Township Election will be held Tuesday March 8, 5 to 8 PM with the Annual Meeting following the counting of the ballots. Election judges are: Connie Ecklund, Michealaine Rippentrop and Michelle Gangl.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk

Matt Klocke, Chairman